
Lawrence	Jayhawk	Kennel	Club	
December	22,	2019		
General	Meeting/Christmas	Party	
Location:	Home	of	Jane	Tusten.		
Recorded	by	Vickie	Jacobs,	Secretary	
	
The	minutes	were	approved	as	read.	
	

Ø Board	Report:	A	committee	of	Vickie	Jacobs	(chair),	Jane	Tusten,	Amber	Miller,	
Deb	Duncan	and	Margaret	Thorp	conducted	a	hearing	dealing	with	Misconduct	
that	took	place	at	the	Oct	13,	2019	dog	show.		

Ø The	board	will	meet	January	13,	at	Jane	Tusten’s	house.	

Ø President's	Report:	None	

Ø Secretary,	Vickie	Jacobs,	reported	for	the	1st.	Vice	president,	Deb	Duncan.	Deb	
has	contacted	Conroy	Bar	and	Grill	and	has	set	up	meeting	dates	for	the	
club.		The	dates	will	be	Jan	27,	Feb.	24,	March	23,	April	27,	The	may	date	will	not	
be	on	Memorial	Day	but	this	meeting	will	take	place	at	the	June	Picnic.	No	
meeting	in	June	or	July,	August	24,	Sept.	28,	Oct	26,	Nov	23	no	meeting	in	
December.	The	Annual	Banquet	will	be	February	9th.	Location	still	needs	to	be	
determined.		

Ø Due	to	Deb’s	absents	Mike	Falley	will	check	with	the	6-mile	Chop	restaurant	and	
some	other	places.	

Ø No	Second	Vice	President	Report	

Ø Treasurer	Report	given	by	sec,	Vickie	Jacobs,	Lee	reported	that	the	club	has	in	
November	$XX.XX	and	December	$XX.XX.	The	club	made	$5,376.90	for	our	dog	
show	and	lost	$	91.06	for	the	special	classes.	

Ø Committee	Reports:	Show	Committee.	AKC	is	suggesting	that	the	club	offer	Best	
Bred-by	in	our	2020	dog	show.	The	winner	would	get	a	free	litter	registration	as	
a	Prize.	The	members	agreed	to	do	this.	The	rules	have	changed	on	who	can	
show	in	the	4-6	month	puppies.	It	is	now	allowed	for	assistants	to	professional	
handlers	can	show	their	own	puppies	in	the	4-6	month	classes.	Teddy	Lei	has	
been	hired	as	the	photographer	for	the	2020	dog	show.	A	past	exhibitor	and	
winner	of	a	group	1	and	Best	in	show	has	donated	her	trophies	back	to	the	club.	
Unfortunately	the	Best	in	Show	trophy	was	destroyed	in	shipping	but	the	glass	
pitcher	will	be	given	at	the	2020	show	in	honor	of	the	past	winner.	

Ø Mike	Falley	reported	that	Jason’s	Deli	would	like	to	do	our	food	for	the	dog	show	
this	year.	Mike	will	make	the	final	arrangements.		



Ø A	survey	was	given	at	our	dog	show	in	2019	and	the	results	were	discussed.		

Ø New	Member	Reading:	Elaine	Riordan	had	her	second	reading	for	joining	the	
club.	Elaine	lives	in	Lawrence	and	is	a	social	worker.	Her	breed	of	dog	is	a	
Labrador	Retriever.		Welcome	Elaine.	

Ø Old	Business:	Karen	Booker	reminded	everyone	to	get	their	awards	information	
into	her	by	January	15th.		

Ø New	Business:	Jane	Tusten	found	a	place	that	would	make	new	plaques	for	$30	a	
piece.	Jenn	Doughty	volunteered	to	make	the	plaques.		

Ø Jenn	suggested	that	we	look	into	having	our	training	information	sent	to	the	AKC	
Marketplace;	the	site	list	training	businesses	in	each	state.	It	is	not	available	at	
the	present	but	Jenn	will	let	us	know	when	it	is.	

Ø Meeting	adjourned.		

	


